KINGSVIEW RIDGE COMMUITY

ASSOCIATION, INC.
REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
October 7, 2015
The Board of Directors of the Kingsview Ridge Community Association met at the Germantown Recreation Center on October 7, 2015 at 7:00pm.
Present:





David Brooks, President





Jim Parker, Vice President

John DiNardo, Treasurer
Lori Teachum, Secretary








Tim Martin, Director

Hari Singh, Director (left at 8:17pm)
Ian Dodoo, Director
Others Present:

Nancy Keen, Vangaurd Management

Shelly Henning, Recording Secretary
Matt Owens, Vice President of Potomac Garden Center

Unnamed Homeowner

I. CALL TO ORDER

   Mr. Brooks, President, called the regular meeting to order at 7:01pm with a quorum present.
II. MINUTES:
Reviewed and approved the minutes of the August 5, 2015 Board meeting.  
               Motion:  To accept the minutes.
        
Singh/Parker



Vote:  Unanimous  
III.  HOMEOWNER & GUEST FORUM:

1.  Townhome Homeowner:
The Homeowner had concerns about the delinquencies the Association has.  The Board shares her concern and work with Management to do what they can.  The Homeowner voiced concerns about commercial trucks that were parking in the townhome parking lots.  Management will tag the vehicles with a tow notice. After a vehicle has had a tow notice it can be towed if it should park in the parking lot again.  A Commercial vehicle is any vehicle with writing on it per the bylaws.  The Board talked about Management sending out a reminder letter to the townhomes that commercial vehicles are not allowed.  Management also asked that the Homeowners send a picture of the vehicle with the address of the violator to Vanguard.  The Homeowner stated that she has a tree that is causing damage to her roof.  It is a common area tree that is on the side of her house.  This tree is not considered in a wooded area of the common areas and is a maintained tree.  Management stated they would have PGC look at the tree. The homeowner wanted to know if there was anything that could be done with the children that play on the common area behind her home.  She stated that the children are killing the grass.  The Board stated the children are entitled to play behind the homes in the common area.  
IV.  ELECTION OF OFFICERS:

The Board agreed that the officers should stay in their current positions.

Motion:  That we keep the officers in the same position.

Martin/Teachum  


Vote:  Unanimous
V. MANAGEMENT REPORT:  
A. Ground Maintenance:
1. Grounds Maintenance – Operations:

Mr. Owens with PGC spoke with the Board.  Mr. Owens stated that he is aware that there are disappointments with the plantings at the Ranworth entrance.  He stated that it would take two to three years for the plants to get to their full size.  They had replaced some plants that were not flourishing.  The Board stated the entrance plantings did not meet their expectations.  Mr. Owens discussed that the entrance had a natural landscape design and it seemed the Board would prefer a more formal landscape design.  Mr. Owens stated he would have his designer design a formal landscape and not charge anything additional.  The Board has been very happy with the grass cutting.  Mr. Owens stated that the snow removal in the townhome area can be a struggle.  It is a very shaded area. The homeowners are shoveling the snow out into the street after PGC has plowed.  The Board and Mr. Owens discussed the challenges of the Townhome owner that have to shovel between the cars and behind the cars.  A Board member will post on the web page the reminders not to put the snow back into the street after the plow has gone through.   Management asked Mr. Owens if he could look at tree that was of concern to the Homeowner that was discussed at the beginning of the meeting.
2.  Mowing of Townhouses Front Lawns: 
As per the Board’s request, Management obtained a proposal from PGC to mow/edge the front lawns of the townhomes as part of the regular maintenance contract.  The cost is $4,620.00 for 8/13 through 12/7/2015 and the cost would be $7920.00 for the 2016 entire year.  The Board noted that these funds were not in the current budget.     Management issued eight violations for lawn maintenance.  The Board wanted to table the discussion until next fall.
B. 2016 Operating Budget Approval:
Management developed a draft budget for the Association with no increase for the General Budget and a 10% increase for the Townhomes.  The Board approved the 2016 draft budget for distribution to the homeowners for comment.  The Budget was mailed to the Homeowners on August 18, 2015.  Management has only received one comment.  Upon the final approval, the assessment notice and new payment coupons will be mailed in November.
Motion:  To approve the budget. 
DiNardo/Parker    

Vote:  Unanimous  
C.  2015/2016 Audit Proposal:
The 2015/2016 Audit Engagement letter from Goldklang Group to perform the Association’s audit and taxes was presented.  There is a $100.00 increase from last year.  This accounting firm specializes in Community Association’s audits and taxes and has performed this service for the Association for a number of years.  Management stated that Goldklang has different accountants do the audit each year in order to have “new eyes” on the audit each year. 
Motion:  To do the audit with Goldklang Group.
Singh/Teachum   


Vote:  Unanimous
D. Palmetto Circle Townhouse Concerns:

Several Townhome homeowners have expressed concern about the lawn maintenance and leaf removal in private yards.  The Community inspector specifically looked for trash can and lawn maintenance violations on his last visit.  Management sent 36 trash can violations and eight lawn maintenance violation letters.  The Board would like Management to inspect these homes again this week. If Management finds that the violation has not been corrected the Board would like Management to send hearing notices to those homeowners. These homeowners would need to attend the December meeting and could possibly be fined.  The Board discussed having Management inspect each individual home in the Association.    Management would charge approximately $6.00 per home for a full inspection and currently that is not in the budget.  The Board agreed to walking the neighborhood together and noting homes that have issues this spring. 

Action:  Management to inspect the Townhomes with the violations to see if they have been corrected.  If the violations have not been corrected Management will send the Homeowner a hearing notice. 
E.  Collection Decisions:

1.  Payment plan request/*** 

This homeowner is requesting the Board approve a payment plan in amount of $50.00 per month to pay the outstanding balance of $863.00.  

Motion:  To accept the homeowner’s payment plan. 

Teachum/Parker

Vote:   Unanimous
2.  Returned Check Fee Waiver/****:

This homeowner is requesting the Board waive the $35.00 returned check fee.  She had her deposit and the Association’s check clear on the same day.  The Board stated that this charge is a hard cost to the Association.  
Motion:  That we deny the request because it is a hard cost to         the Association. 
      Martin/DiNardo

Vote:  1 Abstain 5 For

VI.  OLD BUSINESS:

There was no old business discussed.

VII. NEW BUSINESS:
There was no new business discussed.

 VIII.   ADJOURNMENT:
There being no additional business for the Board to conduct at this time, the Board meeting adjourned at 8:26pm.
           
Motion:  To adjourn.
DiNardo/Parker


Vote:  Unanimous    
*NEXT MEETING:   The next meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Wednesday, December 2, 2015 at 7:00pm.
PAGE  
4

